
Notice of Availability of CEBT’s Notice of Privacy Practices 
 
This notice describes how you may obtain a copy of the plan’s notice of privacy 
practices, which describes the ways that the plan uses and discloses your protected 
health information.  
 
CEBT (the “Plan”) provides health benefits to eligible employees of (Name of Employer) (the 
“Company”) and their eligible dependents as described in the summary plan description(s) for 
the Plan. The Plan creates, receives, uses, maintains and discloses health information about 
participating employees and dependents in the course of providing these health benefits. The 
Plan is required by law to provide notice to participants of the Plan’s duties and privacy practices 
with respect to covered individuals’ protected health information, and has done so by providing 
to Plan participants a Notice of Privacy Practices, which describes the ways that the Plan uses 
and discloses protected health information. To receive a copy of the Plan’s Notice of Privacy 
Practices you should contact Willis of Colorado, who has been designated as the Plan’s contact 
person for all issues regarding the Plan’s privacy practices and covered individuals’ privacy 
rights. You can reach this contact person at: 2000 S. Colorado Blvd., Tower II, Suite 900, 
Denver, CO 80222, 303-773-1373 or 800-332-1168 (telephone) / 303-773-1685 (fax). 


